
 
 
Dear Parents and Caregivers 
 

Families Leaving the School: If your child/ren will not be attending 
Yangebup in 2022, please let us know asap. It is vital for our planning of 
classes for next year that we have accurate numbers. Please call the front 
office and let Mrs Duffy know. 
 
Interschool Athletics Carnival: Well done to our students                
representing our school at the Interschool Carnival last Friday. Their      
behaviour and sportsmanship was first rate. A great effort and result in 
team games showed students ability to collaborate and their team spirit. 
 
Book Award Ceremony: Save the date: Thursday, 9th December,  
commencing at 9.15am. This date is a little earlier than previous years and 
will take place in the second last week of term. We invite all parents to 
come regardless of whether their child is receiving a book award as it also 
an opportunity to enjoy a little bit of entertainment from students, hear 
about the achievements the school has had over the year and say       
goodbye to departing staff. 
 
Staffing and Classes for 2022: We are currently planning for 2022 and 
there are a few staff appointments still to be made. During this term we will 
also place students in classes and students will have the opportunity to go 
to their new class and meet next year’s teacher on the last day of the year. 
We put a significant amount of time and thought into placing students in 
classes, however if there are any educational factors that you feel we 
should be aware of, please put this in an email and send to me by Friday 
12th November. Please DO NOT request a particular teacher as these   
requests will not be considered. 
 
Split Grade Classes and Class Placement for Students are two areas that 
parents have many questions about. By Monday, both of the school’s     
policies regarding these will be on our website. Please have a look if you 
would like to know more. https://www.yangebupps.wa.edu.au/policies 
 
Crazy Hair Day: Thank you to students (and parents) who got into the 
spirit of Crazy Hair Day and supported our Year 6s with a gold coin        
donation. We raised a wonderful total of $340.  Some of the hair styles 
were very creative and a lot of fun! 
 
Professional Development Day: Today staff are reviewing our School 
Improvement Plan, analysing NAPLAN data and planning for 2022. 
 
Toy Drive: We would love you to support the Toy Drive for needy WA 
children. Remember the toy needs to be new, worth about $20 and       
suitable for ages 0-12. Please drop at the front office if you would like to 
contribute. 
 

Andrea Macfarlane 

Principal 
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Dates to remember 
 

 

 

Wed 10th Nov 

Rm 4 Assembly 

 

Wed 17th Nov 

Kindy 2022 Orientation Day 
 

Friday 19th Nov 

Final Day for Christmas Toy 

Drive donations 
 

Tues 30th Nov 

PP Excursion 
 

 

Thurs 9th Dec 

Book Award Ceremony 

9.15am 
 

Wed 15th Dec 

Year 6 Graduation 
 

Thursday 16th Dec 

Last day for ALL students 
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On Monday, 25th October the year 1's from 
Rooms 14 and 19 had an amazing day exploring 
sea life at Cicerello's. 
 
Our day began with beach combing, where we 
hunted for all the things that had washed up onto 
the beach in the recent storms. We found sea    
urchins, big bunches of kelp, sea reeds that had 
been churned about and looked like big cocoons 
(they were amazing!) and soft corals.                 
Unfortunately, we also found plastic bags, plastic 
spoons and all sorts of rubbish that should never 
be in the ocean.   We talked about how rubbish 
harms the ocean habitat and the sea creatures. 
 
The next part of our visit was super exciting with            
observations of the beautiful marine tanks,       
handling sea stars and a sea apple, and touching 
a giant lobster and a Port Jackson Shark named 
Jeffrey!  
 
To top off our amazing morning, we all tucked into 
hot fish and chips (or chicken and chips!) 
 
A big thank you to Mrs Cole, Mrs Gorham, Mr Barr 
and Mrs Mackenzie for helping to keep an eye on 
the troops!  It has to be mentioned that the year 
1's displayed exemplary behaviour for the entire 
day. The bus drivers couldn't believe how quiet we 
were on the bus, and the marine helpers at        
Cicerello's complimented the children on their 
beautiful behaviour. We all got certificates for a 
free ice-cream next time we go to Cicerello's. 
 
What a wonderful day! 

Mrs Cox 



P&C News 
 

Keep your eyes  

our End of Year Raffle will  be 
coming soon!!!! 

Yangebup Primary helping our Community and the planet! 
 

  
 

Please leave all toy donations 

at the school office.   

Thank you. 

 

 

 

 

We wish the following students with 

birthdays in November  a very happy time  

on their special day. 
William, Isabelle, Louise, Kyah,     

Emma,  Xavier, Finn, Max, Sasha, 
Chayse, Kade, Aaliyah, Xabier, Nazh, 
Chase, Ethan, Rebecca, Hanna, Hera, 

Bodhi, Tarney, Vieriela, Amelia,    
Daisy, Noah, Blake,  Daisy  

and Johnn 

We have received some wonderful toys to 
donate to those children less fortunate 
than us, including a wonderful Woody doll 
from Toy Story.  But we would love to    
donate more……..please help us achieve 
this. 

 As a school community we are now a  

CONTAINERS FOR CHANGE   

donation point for all your refundable containers. 

What Containers can be saved?  If your drink        

container has a 10c mark, bring it to the school and 

drop it in the BLUE BIN just inside the school entry 

gates.  Make sure you take off the lids – these are 

recycled too, just separately. 

All money raised will go directly back to the students 

of Yangebup PS  

MORE INFORMATION TO     

FOLLOW 


